SEPTEMBER 2018

<u>PRAYER LIST</u>: We offer our prayers for all of our shut-ins who are unable to attend church services, especially: *Vera Tatusko and William Tellep Jr.*

Also offer your prayers for those in need especially Vladimir Alexeev, Helen Baburchak, Lawrence Barlow, Fr. Steven Belonick, Matushka Joanna Bohush, Lydia Boras, Nadine Dranchak, Thanos Fotiou, Jack Francisco, Justin Garcia, Kathy Gregory; Marge Herciga, Samantha Karlgut & child to be born; Olga Kulasza, Robert Kushner, Nancy Kulikowski; Alicia Laskowski; Linda Main; George Murphy, Tanya Pylypciw, Janeel Rahman, Sheila Ransom, Joni Mitchell, Jeannie Sura; Millie Sviatyla, Dorothy Tarasevich, Rachelle Vitale, Elayna Volock, Olga Warski & all of our parishioners who are ill.

To add or remove names from the prayer list in the bulletin, please let Fr. Alexey or Fr. Timm know. Thank you!



MEMORY ETERNAL! We offer our condolences to Kyra Davies. Subdeacon Mike Pylypciw, Tanya Pylypciw, their family and friends on the falling asleep of Kyra's Husband and Brother-in-Law & Son-in-Law, David Davies.. MAY HIS MEMORY BE ETERNAL!



We wish to congratulate Fr. Dn Stephan & Matushka Alexandra Karlgut on the birth of their son, Ivan. May God Grant Ivan and his parents Many Blessed Years!

CONTINUED Summer 2018 - Sunday Adult Bible Study

"For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ, for it is the power of God to salvation for everyone who believes..." (Romans 1:16)

Everyone is welcome to join us at 12 noon on Sundays for the continued summer study on the Book of Romans. Written near the end of his life, this is Paul's most comprehensive exposition of the gospel of Jesus Christ. But fear not, with a road map and, insight from the Holy Fathers of the Church, we can find our way. We can discover new treasure, unlock our understanding of the mystery of salvation in Jesus Christ and see what is needful for us to do as His disciples.

2018-2019 SUNDAY SCHOOL BEGINS ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2018. The children will begin studying the Book of Mark in preparation for the "Bible Bowl" in November. We encourage all of the parents to bring their children to church and Sunday School.

<u>Church Picnic</u> – Special Thanks to Paul Farbanish, Clem Lukovich, Steve Kostyshak, Timothy Karlgut & all the people that cleaned up and for all their help with the picnic, It was a beautiful day that was shared with fellow parishioners & friends."

"THANK YOU" TO PAUL & ELEANOR FARBANISH FOR PLANNING THE BUS TRIP TO SEE THE NEW SHOW 'JESUS" AT THE SOUND & SIGHT THEATRE IN LANCASTER, PA.

An Invitation to Support Diocesan Ministries! You are invited to join the ever-growing list of Distinguished Diocesan Benefactors who joyfully support the on-going work of o - ur diocese. Their support allows us to provide assistance to new mission parishes, scholarships to seminarians, and much-needed encouragement to older struggling parishes. How about you – can you help? Bishop MICHAEL encourages all parishioners, organizations & parishes to take part in this vital Diocesan Ministry that benefits all of our missions, parishes and people.

For more information, visit the Diocesan website at nynjoca.org

<u>STEWARDSHIP REMINDER!!</u>- Now that we are in the 2nd half of our fiscal year, we ask that all of our parishioners review their stewardship contributions to the church and if they have fallen behind, please take this opportunity to catch up. Your church depends on you! Our parish is assessed \$145 per adult member by the Diocese and the National Church (or 10% of our annual non-designated regular revenue) and this constitutes a **minimal** financial obligation per our by-laws to be considered a member of the parish. None of this \$145 assessment remains in the parish to support the work and ministries and outreach of our parish family. If you need a total of your contributions to date, please contact Stella Holowatch (607) 205-1507 or email <u>Stellah@stny.rr.com</u>. Thank you for your generosity!



to all our visitors and guests who participate in our celebration of the Divine Liturgy! While Holy Communion may be received by prepared Orthodox Christians, our non-Orthodox guests are welcome to join us in venerating the Cross and receiving blessed bread at the conclusion of the Divine Liturgy. We invite all of our guests to join us. We invite all of our quests to join us for our Fellowship Hour and to visit our Bookstore.

***Visit us at our NEW website: ssppeny.org ***